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Food and Drug Administration, HHS § 822.37 

plan uses investigators, stating the 
commitment to conduct the surveil-
lance in accordance with the approved 
plan, any applicable FDA regulations, 
and any conditions of approval for your 
plan, such as reporting requirements; 

(c) Your approved postmarket sur-
veillance plan, with documentation of 
the date and reason for any deviation 
from the plan; 

(d) All data collected and analyses 
conducted in support of your 
postmarket surveillance plan; and 

(e) Any other records that we require 
to be maintained by regulation or by 
order, such as copies of signed consent 
documents, evidence of Institutional 
Review Board review and approval, etc. 

§ 822.32 What records are the inves-
tigators in my surveillance plan re-
quired to keep? 

Your investigator must keep copies 
of: 

(a) All correspondence between inves-
tigators, FDA, the manufacturer, and 
the designated person, including re-
quired reports. 

(b) The approved postmarket surveil-
lance plan, with documentation of the 
date and reason for any deviation from 
the plan. 

(c) All data collected and analyses 
conducted at that site for postmarket 
surveillance. 

(d) Any other records that we require 
to be maintained by regulation or by 
order. 

§ 822.33 How long must we keep the 
records? 

You, the designated person, and your 
investigators must keep all records for 
a period of 2 years after we have ac-
cepted your final report, unless we 
specify otherwise. 

§ 822.34 What must I do with the 
records if the sponsor of the plan or 
an investigator in the plan 
changes? 

If the sponsor of the plan or an inves-
tigator in the plan changes, you must 
ensure that all records related to the 
postmarket surveillance have been 
transferred to the new sponsor or in-
vestigator and notify us within 10 
working days of the effective date of 
the change. You must provide the 
name, address, and telephone number 

of the new sponsor or investigator, cer-
tify that all records have been trans-
ferred, and provide the date of transfer. 

§ 822.35 Can you inspect my manufac-
turing site or other sites involved in 
my postmarket surveillance plan? 

We can review your postmarket sur-
veillance programs during regularly 
scheduled inspections, inspections ini-
tiated to investigate recalls or other 
similar actions, and inspections initi-
ated specifically to review your 
postmarket surveillance plan. We may 
also inspect any other person or site 
involved in your postmarket surveil-
lance, such as investigators or contrac-
tors. Any person authorized to grant 
access to a facility must permit au-
thorized FDA employees to enter and 
inspect any facility where the device is 
held or where records regarding 
postmarket surveillance are held. 

§ 822.36 Can you inspect and copy the 
records related to my postmarket 
surveillance plan? 

We may, at a reasonable time and in 
a reasonable manner, inspect and copy 
any records pertaining to the conduct 
of postmarket surveillance that are re-
quired to be kept by this regulation. 
You must be able to produce records 
and information required by this regu-
lation that are in the possession of oth-
ers under contract with you to conduct 
the postmarket surveillance. Those 
who have signed agreements or are 
under contract with you must also 
produce the records and information 
upon our request. This information 
must be produced within 72 hours of 
the initiation of the inspection. We 
generally will redact information per-
taining to individual subjects prior to 
copying those records, unless there are 
extenuating circumstances. 

§ 822.37 Under what circumstances 
would you inspect records identi-
fying subjects? 

We can inspect and copy records 
identifying subjects under the same 
circumstances that we can inspect any 
records relating to postmarket surveil-
lance. We are likely to be interested in 
such records if we have reason to be-
lieve that required reports have not 
been submitted, or are incomplete, in-
accurate, false, or misleading. 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 18:43 May 19, 2014 Jkt 232077 PO 00000 Frm 00205 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\21\21V8.TXT ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2020-01-30T11:30:57-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




